December 15, 2010

The Honorable Jean Charest

Premier of Québec

Édifice Honoré-Mercier

3e étage

835, boul. René-Lévesque Est

Québec (Québec) G1A 1B4

FAX: (418) 643-3924 and International 001 418 643 3924
Dear Premier Charest:

I am writing to you to appeal to you and your government and the people of Québec not to finance the proposed new Jeffrey asbestos mine.

We understand from press reports that the Minister of Economic Development, M. Clément Gignac, has indicated that he is in favour of giving $58 million financing to the consortium of investors that wishes to open the Jeffrey mine and export asbestos to the developing world. Minister Gignac has said, however, that if there is not clear, reliable evidence that the asbestos exported by Québec causes no harm to health of people in the developing countries, the financing will not be given. M. Gignac has also explicitly mentioned the position of the International Labour Organisation (ILO) regarding the use of chrysotile asbestos.  May we take this opportunity to remind you that the position of both the ILO and the WHO is that the use of chrysotile should be phased out in all member states, given the extreme difficulties in controlling exposure and consequent diseases caused by chrysotile, in particular in developing countries.
The Québec Medical Association, the Canadian Cancer Society and Québec’s respected public health organizations and experts are unequivocal in their advice not to finance the Jeffrey mine, saying that export of asbestos by Québec harms the health of people overseas. They have clearly stated that the mining and export of asbestos by Québec is medically unacceptable.

We well understand that the people of the town of Asbestos want jobs for the future well being of their citizens and community. Our view is, however, that the government of Quebec could make a more sustainable investment by creating alternative employment in the mining community and to assist in a just transition programme.

We remain respectfully yours,

CC: 
Kathleen Ruff, Spokesperson, Asia-Québec Solidarity Delegation, kruff@bulkley.net 
Sugio Furuya, Leader, Asia-Québec Solidarity Delegation, 2009aban@gmail.com 
